
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 1, Week 3 

Thursday February 11th, 2021  

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

Wonder          •          Persevere          •          Believe          •          Create     

Respect           •          Responsibility          •          Resilience          

We acknowledge and respect the past and  present Elders, the Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people and custodians of this land the Dja Dja Wurrung people.  
Thank you for protecting and preserving our land Australia in the past, for sharing it 
now and educating us for the future. 
We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and future and acknowledge 
their spiritual connection to Country. 

TERM DATES 

FEBRUARY 
Friday, 12th 
9:15am 

Gr. 5/6 Class Mass 
 

MARCH 
Wednesday, 3rd 

SCHOOL CLOSURE 

Wednesday, 17th 
Wednesday, 24th 

Prep Rest Days 

 Friday, 5th 
 

Friday, 12th 
 

Friday, 19th 

Gr. 1/2 Class Mass 
 

Gr. Prep Class Mass 
 

Gr’s 3/4 & 5/6 Class Mass 

Wednesday, 17th 
9:15am 

Ash Wednesday Mass 

 

Monday, 8th 
LABOUR DAY  
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Monday, 22nd 
Assembly -  
2:45-3:10pm 

 Monday, 22nd 
Tuesday, 23rd 
Wednesday, 24th 

Gr. 5/6 Camp 
 - Campaspe Downs 

Thursday, 25th 
9:30am 

P & F Meeting - School Library 

 

Friday, 26th 

Interschool Cross Country 
- Gr’s 3-6 
 
End of Term Mass - 9:15am 

Friday, 26th 
9:15am 

Gr. 3/4 Class Mass 
 

Wednesday, 31st School Photos 

Sunday, 28th  
10:30-11:30am 

1st Reconciliation 
Commitment Mass 

 APRIL 
Thursday, 1st 

End of Term 1 

  

 

Monday, 19th Beginning of Term 2 



 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

The Spirit drove Jesus out into the wilderness and he     

remained there for forty days, and was tempted by Satan. 

He was with the wild beasts, and the angels looked after 

him. After John had been arrested, Jesus went into       

Galilee. There he proclaimed the Good News from God. 

‘The time has come’ he said ‘and the kingdom of God is 

close at hand. Repent, and believe the Good News.’  

Mk 1:12-15 

 

 

 

Dear families,  
 
Lent comes around each year and presents us with its usual challenge to take stock of our lives, to 
see more clearly what is in our hearts, and to discover what might be calling us out of our comfort 
zones. It is a time to consider how we might respond to the pain of the world and of its inhabitants. It 
is a time for personal as well as group reflection, a time for entering into “the wilderness” and for 
grappling with the mysteries of life. It is a time of preparation for Easter when we will renew our  
baptismal vows and celebrate the greatest mysteries of our faith.  
 
Ash Wednesday signals the beginning of the church’s season of Lent. Lent lasts a period of forty days 
where we prepare our hearts and minds for the Easter mystery. Almsgiving and fasting and prayer 
are honoured ways to do this, and we are all invited to do this in 3 traditional ways: 
Thank God for our existence as earthlings with a fantastic destiny. This expression of gratitude to the 
Creator is itself Prayer, the first of the tripods of Lent. Live a little more simply for the traditional forty 
days in imitation of Our Lord’s fasting before embarking on his public ministry: Fasting, the second 
tripod of Lent. Be generous during Project Compassion, for we share the same genesis as every other 
human being. Our common humanity obliges to sharing what we can: Almsgiving, the third tripod of 
Lent. 
 
Parent Information Session 
Thank you for engaging with our parent information session whether in person or via SeeSaw. It was 
a valued opportunity for our school staff to express the current focus of our learning & teaching at  
St. Mary’s as well as some of the day-to-day operations. We would greatly value any feedback         
regarding this session to ensure that what we share best fits the needs of our community. We see 
enormous potential for our school to move into the future as a place that offers the best contempo-
rary learning and teaching, with an environment that both supports and reflects this and look         
forward to working with you throughout 2021 and beyond. 

Shrove Tuesday & Ash Wednesday Mass 
Unfortunately, I’m going to have to bring up COVID Safe regulations yet again in a newsletter. After a 
lengthy discussion as a staff group, we have decided that cooking and sharing of pancakes in class 
groups as well as having a pancake breakfast, even with hygienic practices in place, is an unnecessary 
risk. We will still explore the important historical significance and modern day commitments associat-
ed with the beginning of Lent.  

On a brighter note, we will be celebrating Ash Wednesday Mass together at 9:15am and would love 
to invite all members of our school community to join us. 

 
 

http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Galilee.mp3


 

  

Reiterating an important point 
The pick-up area in Templeton Street, as mentioned at the information session, is problematic. 
From tomorrow, I ask that anyone collecting their child/ren in this area, that does not need to come 
onsite, remains in their car and proceeds through the pick-up loop. The pick-up loop is not a place to 
park. Children will be collected where the current disabled carparks are marked. I’ll take all the       
students for a walk of this area in the morning and explain the process so that they are ready to get 
straight in to maintain the traffic flow. Your patience and understanding is greatly appreciated.  
 
Have a great weekend! 
 
Kind regards, 
Ben Shields. 

We would like to wish the following students a very happy 
birthday:   

 Thomas Edwards : February 12th  
 Lucas Davis : February 14th  
 Chayce Kakos : February 16th 
 Scarlett Boyd : February 18th 
                                    

 

CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE  

 
 
 

 

 
CSEF APPLICATIONS 

 

Any parent who holds a current Health Care Card is eligible to receive  
a rebate on their child’s excursion/camp costs. 

 

If you received this rebate last year, and your circumstances have  not changed  
(you still hold a current Health Care Card), then you do not need to do anything. 

If, however, you have not long received a Health Care Card, please see  
Karen in the office to apply. 

If you received this rebate last year and you no longer hold a current  
Health Care Card, could you please let Karen know. Many thanks. 

 

You are eligible to apply for this government  allowance if  
you live more than 4.8kms from the nearest bus stop  

(whether you choose to use the bus or not). 
Please see Karen in the office to find out more details. 



 

  

Sustainability is our SUPER POWER!  

A water-efficient showerhead uses approximately 9 litres per  
minute. An older style showerhead uses approximately 19 litres 
per minute - that's 10 litres more! Consider popping to your  
local hardware store to pick up a shower head – Miss Crane did! 
If she can change a showerhead, anyone can (really!). Perhaps  
also consider saving your Australian Idol performance for a  
time when the water isn’t running, and keep those showers 
short.  

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

  

SCHOOL LUNCH ORDERS 



 

  

R.E. 2021R.E. 2021  

(Updated)(Updated)  

Dates to remember . . . 

 Friday, 12th February - 9:15am 

  Gr. 5/6 Class Mass 
 

 Wednesday, 17th February, 2021 - 9:15-10:15am 

  Ash Wednesday Mass 
 

 Friday, 26th February - 9:15am 

  Gr. 3/4 Class Mass 
 

 Sunday, 28th February, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 First Reconciliation Commitment Mass  
 

 Friday, 5th March - 9:15am 

 Gr. 1/2 Class Mass 
 

 Friday, 12th March - 9:15am 

 Gr. Prep Class Mass 
 

 Friday, 19th March - 9:15am 

 Gr’s 3/4 & 5/6 Class Mass 
 

 Friday, 26th March, 2021 - 9:15-10:15am 

 End of Term Mass  
  
 Friday, 23rd April, 2021 - 9:15am-10:15am 

 Beginning of Term 2 Mass  
 

 Wednesday, 28th April, 2021 - 7:00-8:30pm 

 First Reconciliation Celebration  
 

 Sunday, 25th July, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 First Holy Communion Commitment Mass 
 

 Sunday, 15th August, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 Feast of the Assumption Mass 
 

 Sunday, 29th August, 2021 - 10:30-12:30pm 

 First Holy Communion Celebration 
 

 Sunday, 12th September, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 Holy Name of Mary Feast Day Mass 
 

 Sunday, 10th October, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 Confirmation Commitment Mass 
 



 

  

Community News . . . 



 

  



 

  



 

  
 



 

   


